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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, April 5, 2016
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Colleen Reisener, Lynette Judd, Mindie Bentcik, Natalie Montross & Roger Netsch
Voting Members Absent: Jovanka Westbrook, Lisa Crabbs & Tonya King 

Public Present:  Joe Burke, Mindy Hansen, Stacy Haas, Sarah Hohanshelt, Nancy Hulgan, Veronica McVay, Terri Miller & Brian Vanderheyden
Approval of Agenda 

Lynette moved, seconded by Mindie. Motion carried 6-0.
Approval of Minutes (March 1st)
Colleen moved, seconded by Mindie. Motion carried 6-0.
New Business 
1. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 


Individualized Course of Action

Community Based Family Team Meetings

No referrals were received in the last month. 
Neighborhood Networking

Website
Weekly updates are still being sent with people requesting to be added to the distribution list weekly. We are averaging about 2,000 views per week, although one week this month we hit 3,000 page views! Sarah is updating the website daily.
Meetings

Sarah is continuing to attend monthly provider meetings. Updates on CPPC and DCAT are given at each meeting.
Al’s Pals

Sarah is in the middle of completing the three remaining Al’s Pals visits. We have placed an order for supplies and will place another before the end of the fiscal year. All received supplies have been delivered. 
The Al’s Pals contract will be eliminated in FY17. Sarah will continue monitoring the program and providing supplies as needed and as funds are available. We will be unable to provide the $325/person training fee or “extra” supplies such as CDs any longer. Sarah has contacted all schools and centers to inform them of this change. The group discussed the possibility, if needed in the future, of applying for a grant through Thiesen’s or the The Greater Madison County Foundation or Warren County Philanthropic Foundation. 
Policy and Practice Change

Community Based Family Team Meetings
Sarah is waiting for CBFTM referrals to coach and mentor Natalie and Lynette to get their facilitator’s number. Once they complete their coaching and mentoring they will be given a number. We are planning to pilot this approach to CBFTMs in Madison County with the intention of identifying community facilitators in Warren and Marion Counties as well.
Shared Decision Making Team
Parent Partner Updates
Mindy has completed the Train the Trainer for Building a Better Future. She will be able to train incoming Parent Partners in this mandatory training. 
Torrie Staples resigned as a Parent Partner Coordinator. CFI is looking to hire a new coordinator. 

The Parent Partner Summit will be held in May with a super heroes theme. 
Terri reported that referrals to Parent Partners are beginning to pick up in Warren and Marion Counties. 
Recruiting New Members
We have two openings in Marion and one in Warren County. We need to involve community members to reach level 1. Youth, faith based, parents formerly involved with DHS and foster/adoptive parents all need to be identified and invited to attend our meetings. Please let Sarah know if you have anyone that might be interested in attending. 
Immersion 101
We will be hosting Immersion 101 on May 19th at the First United Methodist Church in Indianola.
2. Updates From Group
Colleen: The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County will be hosting a large campaign this month for Child Abuse Prevention. As part of this campaign, HyVee will be donating fifty cents to the council for every dozen bakery cookies sold the week of April 18th.
Joe: Joe has started working on DCAT Contracts for FY17. He noted that we will have a new contract next year with Juvenile Court. In a nutshell, the contract will be for monthly meetings in Madison and Warren Counties which will focus on youth working on restitution. He is also working with the youth law center. The hope is to help children in foster care with purchasing a car, getting an apartment, learning their legal rights as a foster child, etc. Joe will have updates on these programs in the coming months.
He will be attending a meeting in a couple of weeks to discuss the possibility of using PSSFP/TANF money for programming our counties, should it be available for our use. This is funding that has to be used for very specific programming. More to report in the coming months.
Mindy: Mindy is currently facilitating meetings on Sunday nights at the House of Mercy and Monday nights at the Domestic Violence Shelter as part of her role as a Parent Partner. 
Additionally, she is part of the American Legion Riders, who hold fundraisers and support other causes and activities for veterans. 
Brian: The American Lung Association just finished getting grant applications and information ready for FY17. We should anticipate hearing about some new initiatives from American Lung in the coming months. 
The Warren County Wellness Coalition will hold their first meeting tomorrow at 12:30 at the Administration Building in Indianola. Contact Veronica at veronicam@warrencountyia.org for more information.

Lynette: Many events are planned for Child Abuse Prevention month in Madison County. For more information on activities, trainings, etc. happening throughout the month, visit www.familyresourcelink.org.
Bonnie: Bonnie will be facilitating a Here, Now and Down the Road group in Madison County. She will collaborate with Crossroads, who will be referring some of their clients to the group which will meet the end of April and beginning of May. 
Parent Cafes are spreading! Bonnie will be providing three sessions in Waukee with Janet Reutzel, 3 in Perry and the remaining 3 in Earlham. Additionally, she will be hosting cafes when she presents to Young Parents next year. 
Veronica: Last month, Veronica received 3 referrals from Madison County and 4 from Warren County for the 1st Five Program. The MCO change will not affect 1stFive. 
Veronica reported that there were 81 participants in Warren County Toddlerfest which was held last weekend. The Maternal Child Health ladies are looking forward to participating in Madison County Toddlerfest which will be held this weekend. 
After attending the ASQ Train the Trainer training in Kansas in August, Veronica will be able to hold developmental screening trainings for health care providers in Madison, Warren and Clarke Counties. 
Warren County 1st Five meeting will be April 19th at noon. Colleen Reisener will present. More information is available on the CPPC website. 
Warren County Health and Safety Fair will be June 9th from 3-6pm on the Warren County Courthouse lawn in Indianola.
Roger: WeLift has a full schedule of classes each month ranging from basic computer skills to resume writing. New this month, they will now be holding a Success on the Job class each week which will stress work ethic. They also have a computer lab available to WeLift clients. 
Nancy: Joanna Crane has left her position with IMPACT. Effective immediately, Nancy will be covering the Warren County office until a replacement can be hired, hopefully by May 1st. 
IMPACT is also accepting energy assistance applications through April 30th. 
Stacy: Marion County 1st Five has scheduled a showing of Paper Tigers in Knoxville on May 10th.  More information is available on the CPPC website. Additionally, 1st Five will be getting a copy of Paper Tigers for checkout to site coordinators. 
Stacy will be attending Lemonade for Life in Tipton tomorrow. 
As 1st Five Site Coordinator, she currently has 18 active families in Marion County.
Terri: Terri reported that the Warren/Marion DHS office is now back to full staff. 
Motion to adjourn at 1:52pm made by Roger, seconded by Natalie. Motion carried 6-0.
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